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Tabatha Curtis welcomed everyone to the meeting 
 
Approval of Minutes- motion: Jessie Sheehan second: Kim Hasty, minutes are approved as 
written.   
 
Franklin County Prevention Coalition Update: October 2020 
Positive Action Update 
We have 47 enrolled at The Rain Teen Center for our Positive Action programming. We are 
doing a weekly Zoom call in addition to a weekly in person session. We had a fun trivia night 
last week with the kiddos. 
Bridge Update 
At Bridge Program, we have been working on managing ourselves well, as well as identifying 
and managing emotions. We had an amazing Friday Night Done Right last month at Bear Trace 
Golf Course driving range. Since October is full of events, we decided to do some different 
scheduling so as not to interfere with any Fall Festival events going on. Last week we had a 
family night, thanks to partners within the community who wanted to see Bridge families have 
a fun night at Granddaddy's Farm. It was a great time. 
We also plan to have a fall fun night at Bridge at the end of the month where our kids will have 
a blast, playing games and enjoying themselves. We will be challenging families to send in 
photos of the kids in costumes, having a fun time with families as well, and they will be 
provided with a list of safe events taking place for Halloween. We welcome referrals in grades 
3-8! Contact Lindsay Konrad for more information! (931) 636-5357 
Drug Endangered Children 
We are making great progress towards getting HWC in our schools. Jessie, Lindsay, and I met 
with Stanley Bean 
to discuss HWC and get his approval. We also spoke with Sheri and Jene and they are very 
excited to get HWC. 
Lindsay and I, with the help of Jessie, will be visiting police stations and talking to them about 
HWC. Tabatha and I attended the groundbreaking for Isaiah 117 House. 
Trish Luna will be in Franklin County on Oct 26 for red ribbon week. She will be visiting 6 
elementary schools and reading her book "Timbi Talks About Addiction." 



Lifeline 
Still providing recovery support for family and individuals across the region. Referring individual 
into treatment. Attending Zoom calls for community advisory boards across the region, still 
providing a recovery resource for law enforcement, courts, probation, ems, etc. 
Tn Save A Life 
We are continuing our trainings both virtual and in person. We are trying to do as much street 
outreach as possible so if anyone in the community is interested in partnering with us or 
allowing us to use their business as a setup spot please reach out to us. 
 
 
FC Health Council Updates- October 2020 
COVID- 19 
Total cases in TN- 228, 744 
FC County- 1,190 (124- active) (15 deaths) 
Detailed case count information is available at 2pm: 
https://www.tn.gov/content/tn/health/cedep/ncov/data.html 
Testing 
 FC Health Department- Monday through Friday 
9am-12:00pm - drive through only 
Free of charge! For questions call 967-3826 
*As school case liaison, continued to work on school COVID cases 
Red Sand Project in Downtown Winchester 
Rescheduled due to weather- youth students/ volunteers needed. Red Sand Project is a 
participatory artwork created by Molly Gochman that uses sidewalk interventions and 
earthwork installations to create opportunities for people to question, connect and take action 
against vulnerabilities that can lead to human trafficking and exploitation. For more info 
https://redsandproject.org/about/ 
October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month 
ladies we want to encourage you to visit your doctor for a yearly mammogram. If you know of 
someone that needs a mammogram but has no 
insurance, CHI Memorial can help. Call (423) 495-4040 or toll-free 866-591-2254 to schedule an 
appointment. 
Fight Flu TN Event 
November 19th at Franklin County High School from 3:45-6:45 p.m. Drive through clinic. Free of 
charge. 
October is Child Health Month 
Delivered items to BRIDGE kids. (my plate info, jump ropes, 
hand sanitizer, Health Department info). 
https://www.tn.gov/health/health-program-areas/mch/child-health-month-2020/child-
healthmonth-activities1.html  
November-American Diabetes Month 
USDA nutritional videos will be featured on our social 
page for the month of November. Facebook page- Franklin County Health Council 
*If you have any questions feel free to email me at any time at sofia.leon-meza@tn.gov 

https://www.tn.gov/health/health-program-areas/mch/child-health-month-2020/child-healthmonth-activities1.html
https://www.tn.gov/health/health-program-areas/mch/child-health-month-2020/child-healthmonth-activities1.html


Red Ribbon Week- downtown businesses are participating by going red for the week 
(displaying/ selling red items). There is a poster with a QR code will be posted on the windows. 
When scanned, it will take you to a website that will give you more information about red 
ribbon week. Take a picture and tag the prevention coalition to be entered into a contest for a 
special give away. 
Appreciation luncheon- The FC Prevention Coalition will be partnering with STRHS to provide 
teachers/staff at all the schools with a free lunch as a token of appreciation for everything they 
do. Thank you notes are being collected to give to these teachers, please contact Jessie if 
interested.  
Future meeting idea- Jessie brought the idea to purchase Owl Labs Meeting Owl Pro for future 
meetings, it’s a device that turns 360 degrees that is made for virtual and in person meetings. 
This will be something that can provide safety to those who are not able to attend in person 
meetings. Cost for device is a little over 1,000 dollars. Different ideas will be taken in to 
consideration. 
Campora- Christmas Angels- orientation has begun, please contact them for more information 
(931) 967-7825. 
MRT- classes are being offered by the coalition, if you are interested please contact Jessie. 
Classes are Tuesdays 4-6pm for Middle and High School students.  
Merry Little Christmas Downtown- December 11 &12th contact Sue or Lauren to set up a craft 
table. Volunteers are needed! Schedule of activities will be posted soon! 
 
Trainings & Events 

• Harvest Festival at the Rain Teen Center October 31st from 3-5pm  
• Trunk or Treat- Downtown Winchester- October 31st@ 3:30pm 
• Red Ribbon Week – October 23rd-31st 
• School Spotlight – October 23rd 
• Unified Event at OCR Park- Saturday October 24th from 12-4pm   
• Life Choices- Walk for Life October 24th at Camp Rain at 10am  
• Next meeting will be November 16th at noon  

 
Meeting adjourned   


